OPERATIONS MANAGER - STATUS REPORT
February 13th, 2025

Treatment Plants

The treatment plants continue to meet constituent discharge requirements on a
routine basis.

Collection System

Crews are continuing with regular operations, daily inspections of District lift
stations, issuance of correction notices for repairs on private laterals, and
inspections on all repairs. Throughout the month, collection staff inspected
waterways and the district effluent outfall line after all rain events. For January
the district hydraulically cleaned 5,585 feet of line, and televised 276 feet of line.

Regulatory Compliance: District is maintaining a >90% compliance currently
through the 2025 calendar year...i.e., < 2 SSO’s, RWQCB Plant Discharge
Requirements.

Facilities & Infrastructure
There have been no discharge violations due to equipment failure

Talking Points

e Construction continues on the plant upgrades continues as scheduled,
The SCE Cutover has been tentatively rescheduled for February 25th,
pending availability due to the wind outages lately taking up much of their
staff.

¢ Exam preparation classes are continuing out at the plants, Senior
Operators continue to mentor the OIT's and lower ranked Operators as
they prepare for the exam process, Senior Operators and | have also
started working with the Maintenance crew on exam prep and studying.
Matt Miynarski an Operator Il with Collections experience has been a
great help in this venture.

e PH and Leed electric were on site this week to do any last minute punch
list work or fixes in preparation for the upcoming Edison Cutover.

e The Erosion Control project at Seeley Creek is drawing to an end. The
upper drainage culvert has to be reinstalled and the Terra Mesh reinforced
hillside still needs hydroseeding, management is reaching out to several
contractors currently for quotes.



